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President’s Message 

July-August 2021 

As newly elected President of the Nutmeg Chapter of the ATHS, I would like to thank the Officers, Board of Directors, as well 

as the General Membership for the confidence you have in me by electing me President at the recent club meeting a few weeks 

ago.  Over the past seven years as the club’s treasurer, I have been exposed to the day-to-day operations of the club and have 

been able to work hand in hand with the officers of the club moving the mission of the organization forward in a very positive 

manner. It is my intent to continue to serve all members of the club as well as the responsibilities and duties that come with the 

office as best I can.  I am looking forward working with all members of the club as wheels of the Nutmeg Chapter roll 

on!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Members of the club are the greatest asset we have!!!!!!!!!!  Over the years, I have seen many members step up in the club’s 

time of need who were pressed for time with their own personal lives as well as recovering from illness and volunteer at events 

like the Annual Truck Show with 110 percent of the their ability.  I have learned that the members of the club are a hard working 

group of men and woman that treat others equal no matter what position they hold or how much they contribute to the club. 

Over the years, members gather together at bi-monthly meetings and share in friendship and stories.  These acts serve as the 

backbone of the club and keep us strong.  I encourage you to reach out to me directly or any other officer within the club if you 

have any questions, ideas, suggestions or concerns about the operation of the club.  I have a blank slate and an open ear to your 

thoughts.  Please feel free to reach out to me.  

I would be remiss in not thanking Don for his leadership over the past several years.  He guided us by keeping in touch with 

other Officers of the club and was open to our concerns and thoughts on all matters of the organizations business. His ability 

to keep members involved is a reflection of two very successful Truck Shows over the past several years. THANK YOU!!!  It 

was great to work with him and I am glad to say that he will continue to serve the club as the editor of our newsletter along 

with Kathy.  

As time moves along, we set our sights onto our next meeting on September 19th at the Toplands Farm.  I would encourage all 

members to take advantage of the opportunity and make time to attend this club event.  Dudley Diebold, a longtime member 

of the Nutmeg Chapter, has opened up the facility and property for us to conduct our bi-monthly meeting as well as giving all 

members a close-up and private tour of his collection of well over 250 restored tractors and trucks.  It is one of the largest 

privately owned collections in the Northeast, if not the East coast.   

Moving forward, the club is strong and is in outstanding financial shape.  Membership is at a high point and there is a lot of 

very positive energy.  As a group, we have gone through a lot over the past several years and have come out on the uphill side 

of these very testing times.  Thank you for remaining strong!  

Stay Safe, Stay Well.  I look forward to seeing you at the September meeting on the 19th!!!!  

Sincerely, 

Tom Bachand, President 

 

SEPTEMBER 19, 2021 MEETING AT TOPLANDS FARM, 102 PAINTER HILL RD, ROXBURY, CT 

We will have a light lunch provided by the club at Noon to 1:00pm.  Members are asked to bring snacks and desserts to share.  

There are picnic tables available; and if you prefer, you can bring your favorite chair.  There is plenty of parking so feel free to 

bring your antique vehicle to this meeting. If you plan to attend RSVP TO TOM BY SEPT 13  at 774-230-3553 or 

tbachand@charter.net. This will help us plan the sandwiches for lunch. 

The Business Meeting will begin promptly at 1:00pm. Please note that our meeting is at 1:00 PM 

The Tour with Dudley Diebold will begin at 2 PM (following the business meeting).  There are five buildings with over 250 

antique tractors and trucks.  Please discuss attending this meeting with fellow members and travel together if possible.  You 

can visit www.toplandsfarm.com to learn more about Toplands Farm & Dudley’s Collection.  

DIRECTIONS: 

I-84 West to Exit 17, straight on RT 64 West toward Woodbury for 8 miles. 

At traffic light, take Right onto RT. 6 East toward Woodbury. 

Left on RT 317 toward Roxbury (at traffic light). Stay on RT. 317 for about 6 miles.  Going down a steep hill you will see a 

Blinking Speed Limit sign and immediately after that take a Right on Painter Hill Rd. (across from Maple Barn Farm stand).  

Look for ATHS sign.   At #102 you will see Toplands Farm on the Right. Toplands Farm is about 15 scenic miles off I-84.  
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Minutes of Nutmeg Chapter Meeting 

July 18, 2021 

Call to Order:  Donald Arnauckas, Nutmeg Chapter President, called the meeting to order at 2:10 PM. 

Opening: 

The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Chapter President Don Arnauckas.  On behalf of the Club and accompanied by 

a round of applause, Don extended the members’ appreciation to Rob and Vanessa Coutu who hosted the meeting at Coutu Truck 

Country in Willimantic, CT. The meal selections were abundant, the space was roomy and comfortable, the air conditioning was most 

welcome and the time and opportunity to explore the grounds and collections were available. 

Attendance:    

There were 23 members and guests present. 

Secretary’s Report: 

A motion was made to accept the Secretary’s Minutes of the April 18, 2021 meeting as they appeared in the Newsletter.  The motion was 

seconded and the members voted unanimously to approve the Minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Bachand        Reporting period  May – June 2021. 

1.  Savings Account- No activity beside interest recorded 

2.  Regular Account 

Income:   50/50 Raffle, dues, donations    

Expenses:  BTS Graphics & Printing, Newsletter postage  

3.  Show Account Activity:  See Comprehensive Report under New Business Nutmeg Chapter 2021 Truck Show  

RECOMMENDATION BY TREASURER TOM:  Tom is recommending that $2200.00 be transferred from the Show Account to the Savings 

Account (Savings Account serves as a reserve account for the Show Account, if needed.) 

RECOMMENDATION #2 from the Floor:   Raise the Boy Scout donation due to the fact that they are taking leadership positions now. 

ACTION:  These two recommendations will be on the agenda for vote at the November Annual Thanksgiving meeting.  

4.  Tom noted that Matthews Catering is available for the November Annual Meeting but is requiring a contract and deposit of   

     $1,000. to be held for two years dependent on any state mandates that might arise due to pandemic issues. 

RECOMMENDATION OF TREASURER:   Sign the contract and pay the deposit to keep the caterer commitment. Tom stated that he would 

negotiate for a lower minimum of attendees at 80. 

ACTION:  Members present voted unanimously to approve paying the deposit.  There will be a “Save the Date” notification in the July 

Newsletter and an RSVP form and payment due notice in the September Newsletter.                                                                         

Membership Report:   

Lance Dimock was not present at the meeting, but had reported to Tom that a few new members joined the Club at the Show and 

members whose dues had lapsed also paid and were reinstated as active members. 

OLD/CONTINUING BUSINESS: 

Newsletter:  Donald Arnauckas, Editor   

The deadline for submissions to the Newsletter will be July 30, 2021.  Please submit stories, ads, articles, etc. by then. 

Website and Social Media:    

Kathy Arnauckas reported that there was activity on the website and over 100 hits.  Some truck show pictures have been posted and 

viewed.  Anyone with photos is invited to send them via email and Kathy will post them.  She is working with Jon Yeomans to learn more 

about the site, and Harold noted that the Webmaster is available for consultations and he will follow up with him to determine if there is 

a counter on the site.      

NEW BUSINESS:  2021 NUTMEG CHAPTER TRUCK SHOW 

1.  FEEDBACK/FIGURES that contributed to income 

Toy Barn:  18 Vendors, 1 canceled     Gate 2:   495   Walk-ins (415 in 2019) 

Flea Market:  79 Vendors    Truck Registration:  356 vehicles 

Gate 1:  1496 Walk-ins  (1225 in 2019)    Sales of Tee Shirts, miscellaneous items 

2. EXPENSES 

Advertisement:  Smart Shopper, Minute Man Press Flyers, Shoppers Guide, Truckers Buyers’ Guide,  

                              Connecticut Cruisers and Radio Station time.                             

Merchandise:      Lawn Signs, Tents, Storage Boxes 

Rental Fees:         Danielson Elks Building for Registration Booth, Brooklyn Fairgrounds, Boy Scout “seed” money. 
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NOTE:  Actual Show expenses were lower this year because 1)  Tee shirts and dash plaques had been purchased previously for 

the 2020 Show that was canceled due to the pandemic and 2)  Golf cart rentals were unnecessary due to the generosity of the 

Foskett’s and Lee Johnson in donating their carts and transportation for the day. 

3.  FACTORS CONTRIBUTING TO THE SHOW’S SUCCESS 

Weather, community support and enthusiasm for this event, multiple level advertising, volunteer coordination on both Saturday 

and Sunday, leadership of the Show Chairman John Raymond, response of Chapter members to President Don Arnauckas’ appeal 

for volunteers, camaraderie and volunteerism of ATCA Yankee Chapter members from Danbury, as well as many individuals and 

family members who pitched in with time and effort. 

4. POSITIVE FEEDBACK 

Sue Desrosiers of ARC Quinebaug Valley came to the Show to see and understand just what the Chapter does to raise money for 

the donations to ARC, Spectator departure comments:  “Great Show”, “We’ll be back next year” 

5.  RECOMMENDATIONS FOR 2022 SHOW 

 ATM requested by spectators…….Fairgrounds decision 

 Car gate backup due to number of spectators attending ……..might consider a Plan B for the future  

 Vests for additional parking guides 

 Paid Photographer 

 Invitation to a television station for local interest and interviews 

 Sign listing charities to which the Club has donated from Show income 

 Tree trimming if needed at the truck entrance……..Fairgrounds responsibility 

 Toy Barn reserved and diagramed spaces……maybe 22 available after re-measuring the area 

 Redefined the small truck parking to three lanes; recommend bigger spaces and cordoned off area for overflow 

 Raise vendor rental fees (Flea Market and Toy Barn) from $25 to $30 to help offset the Fairground rental fees 

 Provide a Flyer or Card invitation to join and/or volunteer as a member.  Registration Booth? Or in trucks? 

 Decision must be made regarding the Cornet Band.  They did not attend this year due to the required spacing of 35 members 

being six feet apart on the stage that could not be accommodated.  Members question if the Band is even needed or desired 

in the future. 

 Flea Market Vendors…..should they get dash plaques and when. 

 Flea Market parking help with the vendors. 

NEW BUSINESS:  SPECIAL ELECTION OF OFFICERS JULY 2021 – NOVEMBER 2022 

Slate of Officers and Board Membership. 

PRESIDENT:                 Tom Bachand 

             VICE PRESIDENT:        Harold Foskett 

             TREASURER;                Kevin Bachand 

             SECRETARY:                 Betty Jay 

             AT-LARGE:                    Peter Yeomans 

             AT-LARGE:                    Ken Anderson   

             AT-LARGE:                    Denis Yaworski 

             AT-LARGE:                    Calvin Neely 

             MEMBERSHIP:             Lance Dimock 

             EDITOR:                        Don Arnauckas 

             SHOW CHAIR:              John Raymond 

             FACEBOOK ADMIN:    Jon Yeomans & Kathy Arnauckas 

MOTION:  A motion was made and seconded to accept the Slate of Officers for the 2021-2022 term. 

ACTION:    Members present vote unanimously to accept this slate. 

Don expressed his gratitude for the support of members during his term of office and turned the gavel over to Tom.  Tom spoke of his 

desire to continue working with the membership during his term as President. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

1.   The 50/50 Raffle winner was Betty Robertson and she gifted the winnings back to the Club.  Thank you Betty!                                                         

2.   The Pioneer Valley Chapter Show will be held on October 10, 2021.  Don Prifti is looking for good truck turnout as well as volunteers  

       to help.  The chapter’s membership is challenged to cover all the jobs and work required.  Nutmeg members are urged to help the 

       Pioneer Chapter if at all possible. 

3.   The 2021 National ATHS Show in Harrisonburg, VA attracted 685 trucks.  George Newman, Bob & Joan Manchester, George & Lynne  

       Fiebe, Bryan Krois, Peter & Wes Yeomans, Don & Kathy Arnauckas attended. 

4.   The Wheels of Time publication is now available at Tractor Supply, Barnes & Noble, Pilot and Flying J Truck Stops. 
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Future Meetings:                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

September 19, 2021: Toplands Farm in Roxbury, CT.  Details to follow in the Newsletter and headcount needed for food  

   preparation  

November 14, 2021: Save This Date for Thanksgiving Dinner Meeting at Yaworski’s Haul of Fame Museum in Canterbury, CT.                                

January 2022:   Foskett Equipment, Woodstock, CT.  Date to be announced                                                                                                                                                                                                               

March 2022:   Matt Pfahl’s Mack & Antique Truck Restoration in Bethlehem, CT.  Date to be announced 

Cares & Concerns:  Russell Sprawn, Chico Aragi, John O’Connor, Harold Foskett 

Adjournment:  4:10 PM    

Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Jay, Secretary                         

 

NUTMEG CHAPTER WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS 

Joan Greene, Canterbury, CT  ●  Steven Marshall, Lisbon, CT  ●   Tim Walz, St. James, NY 

 

An Outgoing Message from Don 

It does not seem that I became President of the Nutmeg Chapter two and a half years ago.  It has been a blur….  I think I 

have the record for planning and then cancelling events.  It has been an unusual two and a half years in our Country and the 

World.  I would be lying if I said it was not frustrating.  With all the uncertainty, the bright spot was a very successful 2019 

Truck Show, only to be out done by our 2021 Truck Show.  I have to thank all those who attended this year’s Truck Show.  A 

HUGE Thank You to all who volunteered at this year’s show.  The Show could not happen without your support.  We had help 

from family members, friends and members of the ATCA Yankee Chapter.  With 356 trucks and over 2,500 spectators, 

everyone worked hard and our Brooklyn Show was deemed a success.  Thank You Again….  

I want to thank all the Chapter members for their support and encouragement during my time as President.  Thank you to 

the Officers who helped me learn and carry out the President’s duties.  I believe I am passing the Chapter on to a very 

capable team.  Tom has shown us his leadership skills with doing a meticulous job as our Treasurer and providing advice on 

all Chapter matters.  Kevin, our new treasurer, will have expert guidance from Tom.  We have a mix of experienced and new 

Officers and Board members. The Nutmeg Chapter is in great hands for the future.   

I ask that you continue your support of the Officers of our Chapter.  We need to keep the Chapter viable, keeping up with 

modern times, while retaining our traditions of the past 38 years.  Continue to be active members by sharing your ideas and 

helping when things need to be done.   

Sincerely, 

Don Arnauckas          

 

 
WE ARE IN NEED OF TRUCK SHOW PHOTOS FOR OUR NEWSLETTER, WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK PAGES 

IF YOU HAVE ANY PHOTOS THAT YOU TOOK AT THE SHOW AND WOULD LIKE TO SHARE THEM WITH OTHER MEMBERS,  

PLEASE SCAN THEM TO KATHY SO THEY CAN BE POSTED IN FUTURE ISSUES.  THIS IS A GREAT WAY TO SHARE OUR 

CHAPTER EVENTS WITH OTHERS AND PERHAPS SPREAD THE WORD ABOUT THE NUTMEG CHAPTER. 

MANY THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT. 
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2021 BROOKLYN TRUCK SHOW PHOTOS 

BY WARREN DISBROW 

A BIG Thank You to Warren Disbrow for sharing the 

photos he took at this year’s Truck Show.  These 

expert shots will look great on our web-site.   

Our 2021 Featured Show Truck is owned by Maggie 

A. McCormick.  The 1934 GMC T-18 is a working Hot 

Dog vending truck in East Hartford, CT.  There were 

356 trucks at the 2021 show along with a record 

number of spectators.  It was a great day to be 

together again.  More photos in next newsletter 
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A Few Photos from our July 12th Meeting held at 

Rob & Vanessa Coutu’s Truck Country.  It was so 

good to be back together for the afternoon.    

 
Catching up with good friends on a Sunday afternoon. 

 

 
Delicious lunch & good conversation 

 
Young Byron Hale is listening to stories from the older 

guys! 

 

 
 

 

Don passes the gavel to our new president Tom Bachand 

GOLDEN ACHIVEMENT AWARD 

 

At this year’s ATHS Convention in Harrisonburg, VA, 

Nutmeg member George Fiebe of Patchogue, NY, 

received the Golden Achievement Award.  George has 

been a truck driver for over fifty years.  He began driving 

for local companies on Long Island and moved on to 

running all 48 states for Passport Transport (enclosed car 

carrier). George retired from Dayton T. Brown 

Manufacturing of Bohemia, NY where he ran long distance 

for their private fleet.  In retirement, he drives part-time 

for Trius Truck Equipment Co. in Bohemia, NY delivering 

new trucks to New York City and surrounding states.  

George has been collecting truck memorabilia and truck 

pictures since he was a young boy.  Over the years, he has 

owned White, Mack, Brown, Autocar and Marmon antique 

trucks.  George and his wife Lynn have attended many of 

our Thanksgiving Dinners. They are also members of the 

Long Island Chapter.  Congratulations George!     

 

Dedicated to preserving the dynamic history of 

trucks, the trucking industry, and its pioneers   
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NUTMEG FOR SALE & WANTED  

FOR SALE 

 
1929 Studebaker Chemical Fire Truck- 1 of 3 Built by Local 

Fire Department Shop.  Excellent Condition, NO Rust or 

Rot.  All original, Ready to Drive, Pictures Available on 

Request. Phone Crawford at 203-206-0250 or email 

crje@att.net. Leave message if no answer. Located in 

Watertown, CT 

FOR SALE 

 
1938 Diamond T 404 – 350 V8, 4-Speed Eaton 2 Speed with 

12 foot Platform Dump. New Wiring, Runs Good, Pulls 

Good. $10,000 or Best Offer. Located in Canterbury, CT.  

Please Leave Message at 860-546-9880 

 

FOR SALE 

1964 CHEVY C-50 DUMP TRUCK, 283 V-8 with 4-Speed 

Trans and 2-Speed Rear End.  Needs restoration.  

1965 CHEVY C-60 DUMP TRUCK, 283 V-8 with 4-Speed 

Trans and 2-Speed Rear End.  Needs restoration.  

 $300. for the pair. Contact Ray at 860-712-4602.  

 

FOR SALE 

1973 FORD F-700 DUMP TRUCK, V-8 with 5-Speed Trans 

and 2-Speed Rear End.  Needs restoration. Reduced to 

$300. Contact Ray at 860-712-4602.  

 

FOR SALE    Unique opportunity 

 
Wolcott Sand & Gravel has ceased operations.  They 

have a large shop with lots of older tools and parts for 

equipment dating back to the 1960’s.  Parts for trucks & 

machinery that were used in their mining operation.  

There are numerous welders and lathes and hand tools.  

Some of the larger items are: 

● Rebuilt Cummins 220 diesel engine. 

● Nissan 6 cycle diesel engine that needs rebuilding 

● Small stationary engines 

● Single axle rear-ends, rebuilt by Camerota 

● Allis-Chalmers HD-16 Bulldozer 

● Euclid off-highway dump, powered by a Cummins 190 

● Euclid off- highway dump 

● Mack off-highway dump 

● New, never assembled Quonset metal building  

    measuring 80x30x14ft high 

Contact owner with questions about any of these items 

or items you may need from this type of operation.  

Located in Plymouth, CT.  Call Kelly at 860- 940-9752              

Can Anyone Use This? 

 

International Gasket Set  GS0131 available, never used. 

Located in South Windsor. Contact Les Clapp at 

ltclapp@juno.com for more information. 
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FOR SALE 

 
Mack R/U/DM Models New Reproduced Tan Interior. 

Includes 2 Door Panels with Carpet Bottoms and Arm 

Rests and Cardboard Panel for Behind the Seats. 

$1200.00  

“NEW” Reproduction Mack Glove Box Liner for Mack 

R/U/DM Cabs.  $140.00 

 Call Jon at 860-709-3322 for details. 

 

FOR SALE 

 

VINTAGE MACK B & R Models 4” Chrome Exhaust Pipes- 

Brand New Never Been on a Truck 

3 Foot Tall with Bell -  A few available at $350 each 

includes shipping in USA.   

5 Foot Tall with Bell  - $700 if you pick up or Buyer pays 

shipping. Call Jon at 860-709-3322 for more information. 

 

 

FOR SALE 

1942-1945 WILLY JEEP PARTS. Fenders, Hoods, 

Windshield, Radiator and some Engine Parts.  Located in 

Chaplin, CT.  Call Lee Johnson at 860-617-6445   

 

 

FOR SALE 

 
18 FT 16 Cubic Yard Dump Body – No Hoist cylinder, No 

Cables or Brackets for Lift Arms. Set up for Exhaust to 

Heat Body.  $3,000. Located in Watertown, CT - Contact 

Lynn Dayton at 860-274-2998 

 

 

REFUSE TRUCKS by John B. Montville - noted truck 

historian.  A pictorial review of the various types of refuse 

trucks that have developed since the adaption of motor 

trucks to this vital community service in the early 1900’s. 

Factory and action shots clearly show many of the body 

and chassis features that distinguish these specialized 

vehicles.  Trucks are from the early 1900’s to the late 

1990’s.  This soft cover book has 125 quality black & white 

photos.  A MUST for all truck enthusiasts.  Printed in 2001.     

Order your Signed copy today!  $29.95 plus $5 for postage                                                                                                                                         

Mail Check or money order payable to John Montville to: 

John B. Montville, 8 Mockingbird Lane, Poughkeepsie, 

NY 12601 or call John at 845-462-6469 

 

WANTED: 

COMMERCIAL CAR JOURNALS FROM 1945 to 1957 

Will Buy or Trade Duplicate Copies for Same Years. 

John Montville at (845) 462-6469 Noon & Evenings    
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WANTED 

Left Side Door for 1986 AUTOCAR DK64FT  Call Lance 

Violette 680-676-0411- Farmington, CT 

 

WANTED:  LEFT-SIDE WOODEN DOOR FRAME for a 1946 

Autocar. Please contact Tom Holcombe @ 860-673-1936 

 

 

 
NEW Release in the Golden Age of Trucking in Photos 

series by Don Arnauckas.  Features 82 color and Black & 

White photos from the 1940’s thru the 1990’s.  Trucking 

companies and private fleets from the Northeast.  Send 

check or money order for $35 plus $7 postage for each 

book ordered to Golden Age of Trucking Publishing, 14 

Avalon Ave., Oakville, CT 06779-2002. Other books in the 

Golden Age of Trucking series are available.  Phone 860-

274-4758 or email to dwatrans@sbcglobal.net  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

An Opportunity to Support Your Chapter 

Place your Business Card Here 

$15 for one issue   -    $50 for 6 Issues 

Contact Don at dwatrans@sbcglobal.net or 860-274-4758 

www.nutmegchapteraths.com                                   

www.facebook.com/nutmegATHS 
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2021 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

TRUCK SHOWS ARE BACK!!!! 

DISCLAIMER: This listing has been compiled from a variety of sources.  Therefore, it is best to call and double-

check the dates and locations of any of these events. You can always check the latest copy of the ATHS Wheels of 

Time or ATCA’s Double Clutch or their websites for more events. 

Please Be Aware that local CDC Guidelines may require Masks & Social Distancing. 

Aug 12-15 21st National Brockway Truck Show at CNY Living History Center, 4386 US Route 11, Cortland, NY.   Pre-

Registration and proof of Covid Vaccination is required for all events.  For more info, call 607-299-4185 or 

visit www.brockwaytrucks.org  

Aug 15 ATCA Mid-Hudson Chapter’s 17th Annual Antique Truck Show, Ulster County Fairgrounds, 249 Libertyville 

Rd, New Platz, NY.   All vehicles 25 yrs and older are welcome. Contact jmbmsb@aol.com or Mike Fowler at 

mfowler53@hotmail.com 

Aug 21 ATCA Granite State Chapter Old Truck Meet at Feather Airport, Old Concord Rd., Deering, NH from 7am to 

4pm. Contact 978-590-8632 or https://antiquetruckclub.org/forms/GS2021.pfd for more information. 

Aug  28 & 29 ATCA Bay State 19th Annual Show at Bolton Fairgrounds, 3187 Bridge Road, Lancaster, MA fro 8am to 4pm. 

 Contact Jennifer Santucci at Jsantucci@ggreene.com or 508-768-5997.  CDC guidelines will be required. 

Sep 5 ATCA NEPA Chapter Endless Mountains Antique Truck Show & Flea Market at Harford Fairgrounds, Fair 

Hill Road, Harford, PA 18826. Contact Steve Skrunowicz at skurn@nep.net or call 570-222-4478 

Sep 18 & 19 ATHS Hudson Mohawk Chapter Antique Truck Show, Saratoga County Fairgrounds, Ballston Spa, NY. Call 

Herb Jackson @518-424-3083 or Jeff W @518-371-8881 or https://facebook.com/HudsonMohawkATHS 

Sep 19 ATHS NUTMEG CHAPTER MEETING at Toplands Farm, 102 Painter Hill Road, Roxbury, CT. Light lunch will 

be served at Noon, Business meeting at 1PM, followed by a tour of Dudley Diebold’s Tractor & Truck 

Collection at 2PM.  Members are encouraged to bring snacks or desserts to share.  This is a nice ride for 

your favorite antique vehicle and there will be plenty of room to park.  RSVP to Tom by Sept. 13 if you are 

planning to attend.  Call 774-230-3553 or tbachand@charter.net.  See Directions on Page 2. 

Sep 19 22nd Annual Wishes on Wheels Truck Convoy, Rentschler Field, 615 Silver Lane, East Hartford, CT. 

Registration begins at 6:30 am; Convoy and parade route on I-84 and I-384 begins at 9:30 am. See website 

www.wishesonwheels.com for more details. 

Sep 24-26 2021 CAMA Fall Festival (CT Antique Machinery Association) at the CAMA Museum Grounds, 31 Kent- 

(Tentative) Cornwall Rd, RT 7 in Kent, CT. 10am to 4pm each day.  Visit http://www.ctamachinery.com for details. 

Sep 26  ATHS Metro Jersey Chapter Truck Show at Skylands Stadium, 94 Championship PL, Augusta, NJ.  Contact: 

Bill at  973 -214-7629 or billwagner105@gmail.com 

Oct 1 & 2 ATCA Central PA Chapter Show & MACK Days at Gerhart’s All Mack Truck Event in Lititz, PA Contact 

www.gerhartmachinery.com or call 717-626-8544 for more information as it is available 

Oct 2 & 3 Zagray Farm Museum Fall Festival & Swap Meet at the Zagray Farm Museum, 544 Amston Rd. (Rte. 85), 

Colchester, CT. 7am – 4 pm.  Call George @ 860-639-1213, Vendor spaces available contact - Karl @ 860-

887-0144.  Visit www.ZagrayFarm Museum.org 

Oct 9 – 11 ATHS Classic White Truck Group – White Bash Meeting & Truck Show, will be held  in conjunction with the 

ATHS Pioneer Valley Chapter Truck Show on Sunday Oct 10 at the Westfield Airport in Westfield, MA.  For 

more information about the White Bash contact white643@isd.net or call 613-824-5843 

Oct 10 ATHS Pioneer Valley Antique Truck Show  at the Westfield-Barnes Airport, 110 Airport Road, Westfield, 

MA in conjunction with the Classic White Truck Group Truck Show.  See Poster enclosed for more 

information.  Call Don Prifti at 413-569-3666  

Nov 14 ATHS Nutmeg Annual Thanks-Giving Dinner Meeting at Yaworski’s Haul of Fame Museum in 

Canterbury, CT.  SAVE the DATE.  Details will be announced following our September meeting.    
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FROM THE EDITOR’S LOG BOOK   

CARES & CONCERNS 

* Art Jay was hospitalized recently with another bout of pneumonia that meant he was unable to attend the Brooklyn 

Show.  He has recovered and it was great to see him at our July meeting.  Stay Well, Art. 

*  Chico Aragi was unable to attend the National ATHS show in Harrisonburg (first show he has missed in years) due to 

some health issues.  He has followed Doctor’s orders and is feeling much better now. It was good to see him at the Brooklyn 

Show. Take care, Chico. 

* John O’Connor has not been up to par after being diagnosed with Lyme disease and some other health matters.  John 

reports that he is much better. Happy to hear John is back to his ‘old self.’ Hope to see you at our next meeting. 

*  Charlie Dainton has recovered nicely from his surgery in May and was able to take care of the Flea Market vendors at 

the truck show. Good to see Charlie back on the scene and that he was able to attend our July meeting. 

*  Harold Foskett’s is diligent about the PT needed to recuperate from his double knee replacement in May.  It was great 

to see him and Cynthia at our July meeting.  So good to know your recovery is going well.  

*  Jim Dowd “JD” continues to face medical problems and is homebound.  He faces surgery later this month. He likes to 

keep up on Nutmeg activities.  I am sure he would enjoy hearing from fellow members. 

*  Members extend sincere sympathy to George Newman on the passing of his father and to Russell Spawn, Jr. on the 

recent death of his father, Russell Spawn, Sr. Our sympathy to their families as well. 

* Congratulations to Jonathan & Courtney Yeomans on the birth of Sawyer Wallis on July 20, 2021.  Cassidy is now a 

big sister.  And congratulations to Peter and Dorothy Yeomans on their newest grandson. They will be busy with 10 

grandchildren & 4 great grandchildren. We love hearing good news!   

*  Tom and Pat Bachand are patiently awaiting the arrival of second grandchild in August.  Good news all around.  

Stay In Touch--Please continue to notify Don if you have anyone who should be included in Cares & Concerns. 

Nutmeg Chapter of the American Truck Historical Society Membership Application 
***2021 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $15 PER YEAR *** 

Please Complete the Application Below 

Mail to Membership Chairperson, Lance Dimock, Nutmeg Chapter-ATHS, 

  99 Notch Road, Bolton, CT 06043   Phone:  860-643-5224  or  E-mail dimolalo@sbcglobal.net 

Make check or money order payable to “Nutmeg Chapter ATHS” 
The Nutmeg Chapter continues to UPDATE our Roster of Members with current information.  Therefore, we request that 

you complete the Application below and return it with your payment of $15.   This will enable us to keep our members 

informed via mail, email or phone of any important information such as cancelling or re-scheduling our events. This is 

especially important in these difficult times.  We DO NOT share email information. Thank you in advance for your help! 

IS THIS A NEW MEMBERSHIP_________________________   RENEWAL__________________________                         __    

NAME ______________________________    _____                                                                                                ___    ____    _                                

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________________________                                                                                            _  

MAILING ADDRESS    __________                                               ________________________________________     __   ___   

CITY ___________________________________     ________ State ____   ________Zip/Postal Code      ___     _ _     ___   

Email_________________________________________      _ (Used Only For Important Notifications & Newsletter, if requested.) 

Phone Number (_____) ________ ______     Cell Phone (___      ) _            _______    No phone calls, just Newsletter ______       

In what form do you wish to receive The Steering Column?     Hard Copy     _____    E-Mail ____       Both ________                

Are you a Veteran?    Yes         No____    What Branch of Military? ___________________________________     

IF YOU OWN A TRUCK OR HAVE A SPECIFIC INTEREST IN TRUCKS & THE INDUSTRY, PLEASE ENTER INFORMATION BELOW 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

MAKE _________                              _____MODEL ______                              ______YEAR____       ____  

NUTMEG CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN TRUCK HISTORICAL ESTABLISHED IN 1983 PUBLISHES THIS NEWSLETTER.   EMAIL: dwatrans@sbcglobal.net                                             

ATHS BYLAWS STATE THAT LOCAL MEMBERS MUST ALSO BE A NATIONAL MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING.      13 



 

 

 

 

 

14 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16 

 


